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 To:  House Committee on Commerce, Labor and Economic Development 

 From:  Chris Haulmark 
 Board Member and Chair of Social Justice Committee 

 Date:  February 7, 2023 

 Subject:  HB 2253; Establishing a state employment preference for persons with 
 disabilities. 

 The Kansas Association of the Deaf (KAD) submits a request regarding HB 2253 to increase the 
 benefits of passing it. 

 Since 1909, the KAD has been working to protect, preserve, and promote the civil, human, and 
 linguistic rights of the Deaf*, Hard of Hearing, Late-Deafened, and DeafBlind individuals in 
 Kansas. The KAD represents approximately 242,000 Kansans who are Deaf and Hard of Hearing 
 individuals-- at least fifteen percent of the entire Kansas population. 

 The Americans with Disabilities Act has been in effect for 33 years, but many Deaf people still face 
 discrimination because they are overlooked when hiring staff discover their disabilities. HB 2253 is 
 a good step for Deaf members interested in working for Kansas. The KAD appreciates the efforts of 
 the Kansas Legislature to make this easier for these members. 

 We must work together to ensure that HB 2253 covers all interested Deaf applicants. If a Deaf 
 applicant wishes to qualify for the hiring preference, a disability verification document may be 
 required; however, if a Deaf applicant does not have such documentation or does not meet any of 
 those criteria in the current version of the bill, the bill does not specify how such documentation can 
 be obtained. 

 The KAD requests an amendment to subsection (c) with a proposed addition to be inserted after line 
 #22 on page 2 as the (5) option, "or other documents from appropriate state agencies verifying 
 certain individuals with disabilities". In light of this amendment, Deaf applicants with a high school 
 diploma from a state school for the Deaf or a state agency specializing in serving that population 
 will be able to provide disability verification letters as necessary. 

 The KAD is appreciative of the steps that are being taken to pass HB 2253 into law. By passing this 
 law, Kansas' Deaf and Hard of Hearing population will enjoy a better quality of life and be able to 
 contribute more to the economy of the state. 

 Founded in 1909 * Incorporated in 1910 * Affiliated with NAD in 1911 
 *Deaf includes all individuals who share similar experiences and realities throughout their life journey. 



; (5) or other documents from appropriate state
agencies verifying certain individuals with disabilities.


